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Fifth Sunday Forum
Sunday, September 29

4:00 pm

Now What?
Sunday August 11 was a great celebration at PHBC as we
dedicated our renovated/updated sanctuary on the 67th

anniversary of the church. The worship service was followed
by a wonderful fellowship meal. After four years – that

included COVID, renovation design, construction delays, and
construction – I am excited about what lies ahead for Peace

Haven Baptist Church. We are still moving forward with
updates to the fellowship hall (carpet and paint), a new

roadside sign, and landscaping additions. These projects are
all included in the Building Hope, Growing Faith Funding

Campaign.

As I said in my sermon on August 11, there is still a race to run
(Hebrews 12:1-2).The completion of sanctuary renovations

must motivate and inspire us to enter more fully and faithfully
into the labor of the Lord. In John 4:34-45, Jesus said to his

disciples: “My food is to do the will of him who sent me and to
complete his work. Do you not say, ‘Four months more, then
comes the harvest’? But I tell you, look around you, and see

how the fields are ripe for harvesting.”

As a church family, our food must be the will of the Lord who
established this congregation. As a church family, our

determination must be to complete – that is bring to its
appointed goal – the purpose for which this congregation

was established by the Lord. Peace Haven Baptist Church of
Winston-Salem exists to make disciples for the Kingdom of

God in and through Jesus Christ, to baptize and to teach the
way of Jesus Christ, to worship the Lord and witness to Jesus

Christ, to live as a communion of saints in, with, and under
Jesus Christ.

Now What?With eyes fixed on Jesus (Hebrews 12:2), let us
embrace the mandate and mission of our Lord and Savior

with faith, hope, and love.
Pastor Nathan

www.phbcws.org 3384 York Road, Winston Salem, NC 27106

Let’s talk about church –
about what’s happening
and why, about what you
would like to see at church
and why, about upcoming
events and needs, about
priorities and plans, about
what’s on your mind and
heart. Fifth Sunday Forum is
not a church conference.  It
is an opportunity for us to
share, listen and hear from
you about priorities that
can be passed along to
ministry teams in the
church. The gathering will
be in-person at church with
a ZOOM option provided for
those who cannot attend in
person.



Anita Ketron joined PHBC on Sunday, April 7. Anita is a Registered Nurse in
the Mother-Baby Women’s Center at Novant Hospital in Winston-Salem.

Julia Fox joined PHBC on Sunday, April 14. Julia is an Order Fulfillment Clerk
at Hanes in Rural Hall.

Loren Hamby-Lattimore joined PHBC on Sunday, July 21. Loren is a customer
service representative at American Airlines. 

Patricia (Trish) Burgan and her daughter Aaliyah (Gigi) Thompson joined
PHBC on Sunday August 18. Trish is in manufacturing at Ashley Furniture.

Gigi is in the third grade at Mocksville Elementary. We will celebrate their
baptism in an upcoming worship service and give thanks for their faith

commitments.

John Crews joined PHBC on Sunday, August 25. John was already very
involved at PHBC for more than two years. He is the President of Growler

Manufacturing and Engineering in Troy. 

We give thanks for the faith, hope, and love of Anita, Julia, Loren, Patricia,
Gigi, and John.

Welcome New PHBC Members

Budget Preparations for 2025
The Support Ministry Team at PHBC is beginning the process of shaping a church ministry budget
for 2025. The Team will be sending a commitment card to church families on September 22 with a
request that cards be returned in an enclosed/stamped envelope by Sunday October 13.The full
participation of the church family is needed in the commitment card process. The Support Team
will recommend a ministry budget based on the stated and anticipated financial support indicated
by the church family.

Since 2011, Peace Haven has encouraged the practice of tithing – giving at least 10% of one’s
income to God’s work in Jesus Christ through PHBC. Financial support of ministry is a spiritual
discipline as well as an act of faith, hope, and love. The apostle Paul writes: “Each of you must give
as you have made up your mind, not regretfully or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver.
And God is able to provide you with every blessing in abundance, so that by always having enough
of everything, you may share abundantly in every good work” (2 Corinthians 9:7-8).

Thanks for all you give, do, and offer to make PHBC an inclusive fellowship offering a place to
worship, to grow, to serve, and to experience the unconditional love of God.



SPECIAL NOTICES

Mark your calendar for this annual church
fellowship and community event. There will be

(friendly) competition for best and spiciest chili,
best decorated vehicle, and costume. Sign-ups
will be available at church for various needs and

to enter your chili in the contest. We will need
“judges.” Winners in 2023: Loren Hamby-

Lattimore (1st place chili), B.A. Keener (2nd place
chili), Larry Dorriety (spiciest chili), Barfield Family

(best vehicle decoration). 

Contact Terri Fisher or the Pastor Nathan for
more information.

Trunk or Treat
Chili Contest and Hotdogs

Sunday, October 27 @ 5 pm

Senior Adult Fellowship Lunch
$10 Contribution Requested

Thursday, October 17 at 11:30 am
Mama Zoe’s 

(2859 Reynolda Road in Pine Ridge Shopping
Center)

Thursday, December 12 at 11:30 am
Mayflower Seafood in Rural Hall 

(665 Montroyal Road)

Church Chicken Stew

Saturday, November 2 at 
4:30 (gathering) 5:00 (dinner)

Hosted by The Watson Family 
(2222 Grey Fox Lane 27106)



Church
Conferences

In Person with Zoom Access

Sunday October 13 at 4:00 pm

Sunday, December 1 at 4:00pm
(includes vote on 2025 budget)

Happening at PHBC
September
Jan McCard                 09/01
Harriet Phillips             09/01
Jon Hamby-Lattimore  09/02
Asende Iddi               09/03
Barbara Knapper-Bolden 9/5
Margaret Mills.            09/07
Carol Doss                 09/09
Carolyn Piper               09/19
Vince Patella               09/21
Diane Tebbetts           09/21
Pearl Stanford            09/23
Eddie Patella              09/24

October
Johnny Neville             10/04
Megan Martin               10/12
Emma Wright                10/13
Kathy Hyder                 10/15
Diane Nichols               10/17
Jace Travis                  10/18
Sheryl Wells                 10/18
John MacMillan             10/19
Diane Wood                10/24
Tammy Shadden          10/28
Sofia Iddi                    10/28
Randy Barfield              10/31

November
Nancy Greene              11/02
Gail Shirley                  11/03
Jennifer Vincent           11/03
Duncan MacMillan         11/04
Callie Watson               11/05
Gwen Gambill               11/07
Linda Merchant             11/07
Miles Thompson           11/09
Ekyochi Iddi                  11/10
Cindy Oldaker               11/10
Johnny Guyton              11/13
Kevin Watson                11/13
Adrian Burgan                11/17
Valentin Garcia              11/17
Jean Jarvis                   11/18
Terri Fisher                   11/22
Jo Reeves                    11/22
Vonda Renegar             11/22
Idi Iddi                        11/23
Mary Iddi                     11/23
Michele Shadden          11/26
David Heighton            11/26
Alice Greene                11/28
Saige Gordon               11/30    
Please share corrections and
additions with Pastor Nathan

Happy Birthday
Wishes!

Upcoming Ministry Team Meetings
A L L  M E E T I N G  A R E  A T  T H E  C H U R C H  A N D  A R E  O P E N  T O  A L L

Monday, September 9 at 6:30 pm                             Support Team
Monday, September 16 at 6:30 pm                          Operations Team

Monday, October 14 at 6:30 pm                                 Engagement Team
Monday, October 21 at 6:30 pm                                 Outreach Team

Ministry Teams are the way PHBC seeks to plan, promote, coordinate, and
accomplish the mission of this church, meet our various needs, and pursue

our aspirations. Your voice, vision, and wisdom is needed. Attend the
meeting(s) of your choice to learn more about the ministry of any of these
teams. Find your place in the process of helping PHBC pursue its mission

and design ministries that make disciples. Contact Nathan for more
information (336-391-4031)

Sunday’s @ PHBC
10:00 AM

Sunday School is a great
way to gather in

fellowship for learning,
sharing and relationship
building. PHBC provides

classes for all ages!

Wednesday Night
Online Bible Study

Led by:
Pastor Nathan

On Zoom at 6:30pm

LIVE STREAM
Worship Service Options

www.phbcws.org
or

www.facebook.com/phbcws
or

www.youtube.com@phbcws

For more information contact
Rev. Jon Hamby-Lattimore

336-757-0264 or
rev.jonhamby@gmail.com

Choir Practice

Thinking about joining the 
choir?

Join them at Practice on
Wednesdays at 6:30 pm. 



The Engagement Team
F R O M

Thanks very much for the generous collection of school supplies that have been
contributed for MSES. A big thank you to Terri and Shane Fisher for their willingness to

deliver the contributions to the school. Also, thank you for the August donations of
coffee for Samaritan Ministries. Our focus during the month of September will be

clothing and non-perishable foods for Love CDC.

Put on your walking shoes and join us Sunday, Oct 20 for the Crop Walk.
Sunnyside Ministry and Crisis Control each receive 12.5% of the money raised
to help those in need within Forsyth County. The remainder is used worldwide
by Church World Services to provide for hunger and water issues, assistance

to countries who have had hurricanes and other weather events in addition to
training individuals in underdeveloped areas to learn techniques for best

practices to grow crops and become self-sustaining. Please consider walking
if you can or assisting us to raise a record amount this year for PHBC.

Interested in Free Breakfast? Peace Haven has reserved a table at
the Sam & Eggs event and invite you to join us for the event. Wednesday,
September 25 at 7:30am at the Benton Convention Center. Please contact
Carol Doss or Nathan if you will join us. Thank you.

Lastly, don’t forget to save coins for Samaritan Ministry Penny
Campaign. The gathering of these will be on November 24th prior to the

collection date of Dec 7 by Samaritan Ministry. You may get a
container at the church to use to collect the coins.

Meals on Wheels Ministry
2nd Monday of each Month

Upcoming dates September 9, October 14, November 11,
December 9.

Contact Jean Jarvis or Pastor for more information



Please join us as we walk the
labyrinth:

Sunday, September 15 at 
9:15 am or 4:00 pm

Sunday, October 6 at 4:00 pm

Sunday, October 13 at 9:15 am

Media Ministry Training

Peace Haven Labyrinth

Workshop 1 - LIVE STREAM - Most Difficult of the 3
Tuesday, September 10 at 6:30pm. (Please allow at least 2 hours)
At this workshop, we will go over the basics of production of a Sunday morning worship. This will
include how to operate the cameras, evaluate and adjust the overall volume being sent out over the
LIVE broadcast as well as individual channel volumes on the sound board. How to go LIVE, how to
change the camera angles while LIVE, when to go LIVE and when to go off-air, and more.
 
Workshop 2 - Worship Presentation (Slides) - Least Difficult of the 3 (Perfect for beginners of all ages
and teens)
Thursday, September 12 at 6:30pm. (Please allow at least 1.5 hours)
At this workshop, we will go over the PROCLAIM software that is used to run the worship
presentations each week. We will include how to check that all information is correct including song
lyrics, scriptures, the right person is listed etc. We will also cover how to turn on the TV's and how to
send the feed from the computer to the TV's and more.
 
Workshop 3 - Sound System - Middle Difficulty of the 3
Tuesday, September 17 at 6:30pm (Please allow at least 1.5 hours)
At this workshop we will go over the sound board and the different sound mixes that are used during
a Sunday service. How to turn everything on, how to turn everything off, how to locate feedback and
what buttons to push or move during a normal Sunday service and more.
 
If you are interested in attending one or more of these workshops, please email me and I will add you
to the list.

“Thus says the Lord: Stand at the
crossroads and look, and ask for the

ancient paths, where the good way lies;
and walk in it, and find rest for your souls.”

(Jeremiah 6:16)
At Peace Haven, we are very blessed to

have a labyrinth. The labyrinth is a
walking meditation in which we can let go

of worldly things that get in our way of
serving God. On the way out of the

labyrinth, we can absorb those things
that lead to a closer relationship to God.

This is only one way to interpret a
labyrinth walk.

Questions? Text, email or call Michele
Shadden, 336-692-7588;

mchljhn1@triad.rr.com


